AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300

in said township, at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday, the 14th of August, 2012

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




Jeffery Sculley, Assistant to the Attorney for the Town
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting Called to Order at 7:05 p.m.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the press was informed of this Special Meeting. Notice of this meeting was posted on the Town website and in the lobby of Town Hall. 

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by David McDermott of Meadow Hill.

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember Theresa Young, who passed away this week in their thoughts and prayers. Mrs. Young was a regular at Town Board Meetings. 

Supervisor Booth said the purpose of tonight’s meeting is to receive public input on the possible negative secondary effects of adult orientated businesses on Town of Newburgh neighborhoods. Adult orientated businesses include retail establishments and selling constitutional protected adult materials, as a significant portion of their stock and trade, establishment regularly featured entertainment with nudity or a depiction of sexual activities, and establishments offering unlicensed massage services. 

Examples of possible negative secondary effects include increased crime rate, reduced property values, and changes in the character of a community. 

Jeffery Sculley, Assistant to the Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, talked about the importance of secondary effects or negative secondary effects. Adult orientated businesses that offer for sale adult materials have a constitutional right to do so. The Supreme Court, through a long series of cases, has said that municipalities, such as the Town of Newburgh, may regulate where adult orientated businesses may locate within the municipality if they determine that there are negative secondary effects associated with the operation of such types of businesses. Some of effects include decline in property values, increased cost of policing and crimes committed in the proximity to such adult uses. The purpose of tonight’s meeting is to receive the input of residents, business owners, and anyone else who wants to speak of what they have observed in regards to possible secondary effects of adult oriented businesses. The Board has also reviewed and analyzed studies conducted by municipalities throughout the United States that have dealt with this precise issue of whether there are secondary effects related to the operation of adult oriented businesses. Tonight is not to debate of the merits of these businesses because they do have a constitutional right to operate. Adults, if they choose, have the right to patronize adult oriented establishments as long as the content of the materials offered for sale or viewing are not obscene.   

Mr. Sculley asked everyone to speak to their experiences of possible secondary effects of an adult orientated business. 

Mitchell Kolker, Hopeview Court, said it is his opinion that his neighbor had to sell his 

house at a lower rate due to the adult orientated business located near their location.
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Carol Sloat, Orchard Heights Development, experienced the following:

· Excess of garbage in her area

· Parking issues

· Noise issues

· A gun shot was heard in their area. 

Paul Marston, Hopeview Court, experienced the following

· Heard two gun shots at his home in the last six years

· Parking of strange cars in front of his house late at night. 

John Friedle, Midway Drive, experienced the following:

· Patrons doing recreational drugs

· Parking issues
· Litter
· Noise issues
Jeffery Karitis, Hopeview Court, experienced the following:

· Has seen poor development around the adult oriented business

· Parking in areas that they should not

· Loud music

· The people in the industry become involved in illegal activities and alcohol use. He worries about them driving and the harm it could cause

Frank Muthig, Cedar Court, experienced the following:

· An exotic dancer was soliciting a ride near this area of where she works

· Sexual predators living in the area

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive: said his wife and son experienced indecent exposure when driving by an adult oriented business located in their area.

John Cappello, counselor for the law firm of Jacobowitz & GubJits, LLP, and representative for the adult oriented business in question, spoke about the legal issues implicated and what the Town Board should consider and do regarding adult oriented businesses.

Jane Sager, Floral Drive, spoke but did not state any experienced secondary effects.

Paul Marston asked the Town Board to consider the harm to citizens who work in the adult oriented business industry as well as the residents who live in the area.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any more questions or comments. There were none. 

Jeffery Karitis said if you Google adult orientated business they advertise prostitution.

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board will be accepting written input for all interested persons up until Friday, August 17, 2012. 

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:50 by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Respectfully Submitted,

___________________________

________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

